
City of Mississauga 

Additional Agenda 

General Committee 
Date 
May 18, 2016 

Time 
9:00AM 

Location 
Council Chamber 
2nd Floor 
300 City Centre Drive 

MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED 

6.19.  Naming of Park 519 - 6627 Tenth Line (Ward 9) 

6.20. City's Letter to Uber as per Resolution 0083-2016 and the Response Received from Uber 

Contact 
Sacha Smith, Legislative Coordinator, Legislative Services 
905-615-3200 ext. 4516 
Email sacha.smith@mississauga.ca 

mailto:sacha.smith@mississauga.ca


 

Date: 2016/04/26 
 
To: Chair and Members of General Committee 
 
From: Paul Mitcham, P. Eng, MBA, Commissioner of 

Community Services  

Originator’s files: 
PO.01-TEN 

Meeting date: 
2016/05/18 
 

 

Subject 
Naming of Park 519, 6627 Tenth Line (Ward 9) 
 

Recommendations 
1. That Park 519 located at 6627 Tenth Line, be named “Union Park”. 

2. That Council waive the requirement for a 30-day consideration period as outlined in the 
City’s “Property and Facility Naming and Dedications” Corporate Policy. 

Background 
In accordance with the City’s “Property and Facility Naming and Dedications” corporate policy 
05-02-02, the Community Services Department is directed to present names for the General 
Committee and Council’s consideration for the purposes of naming parks, trails, and facilities in 
the City of Mississauga.  In accordance with the policy, General Committee is requested to 
consider the recommended names presented by the Community Services Department for a 
period of 30 days, after which the Committee is asked to make a final recommendation to 
Council.  

The subject report outlines the naming request for Park 519, located at 6627 Tenth Line and 
situated in Ward 9 (Appendix 1). 

Comments 
Park 519 is located at the northeast corner of Tenth Line and Aquitaine Avenue and is 
approximately 1.53 ha (3.78 ac) in size. Park facilities will include a play area, multi-use pad for 
basketball and skating, satellite skate park, seating area and park pathways.  

The subject property was acquired by the City from the Union Natural Gas Company of Canada 
(Union Gas) in 2012 to replace Plum Tree Park which was sold to the Peel District School 
Board.  A pipeline corridor (owned by Union Gas) runs along the north boundary of the park. 
Millgrove Trail is located on the east side of the park.  

In 1957, Union Gas purchased the subject property and built a gas transmission facility on site 
which was operational by the mid-1960s. 
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The facility was decommissioned and demolished and the site remediated as part of the 
purchase and sale agreement.  

The proposed park name “Union Park” commemorates the recent history of the subject 
property.  

Councillor Saito solicited the community (through a widespread mailing) and found that the 
majority of responders supported the recommended name.  

Financial Impact 
There is no material financial impact associated with this initiative.  

Conclusion 
The proposed naming of Park 519 to “Union Park” is in accordance with the “Property and 
Facility Naming and Dedications” Corporate Policy 05-02-02.  As public comment has already 
been received through the local Councillor, it is recommended that Council waive the 30-day 
consideration period and approve the name “Union Park”. 

Attachments 
Appendix 1: Location Map for P-519 Naming 
 
 

 
 
 

Paul Mitcham, P. Eng, MBA, Commissioner of Community Services 
Prepared by:  Jane Darragh, Planner, Park Planning  
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